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Welcome to the final newsletter of 2023. It has certainly been a
year to remember for our school and community! The challenges
faced this year have been enormous and I am sure everyone is
looking forward to 2023 drawing to a close and the Christmas
holidays kicking into gear. In amongst the challenges there have
been many successes and positive outcomes for our students and
school. All of these have been made possible by the efforts of our
dedicated teaching and support staff team, the encouragement
and support shared from our parent community and the ongoing
focus and hard work from our Board of Trustees. I also want to
thank our PTA team for their ongoing fundraising efforts. It is a
combination of many moving parts and people working together,
along with the resilience of our school and its learners, that have
enabled the year to be a positive one, despite the circumstances

Towards 2024: As we look ahead to 2024 the teaching team is relatively stable with the only
change in personnel being Jess Rodda, who is away on Maternity Leave for Term 1 and Term 2.
Mike Moriarty will continue in his role as Deputy Principal - Junior School and Tineke Hill in her role
as Deputy Principal - Senior School.  The classrooms, teachers, and year levels for 2024 are below:

 Junior School

 New Entrant – Year 2 Syndicate:
 New Entrant / Year 1 – Weka – Sue Stilwell
 Year 1 – Kotare – Nicole Bason
 Year 2 – Korimako – Debbie Bramwell
 Year 2 – Tui – Jo Drager

 Year 3/4 Syndicate:
 Kea – Bryony Lovatt
 Ruru – Isaac James
 Kokako – Angela Roydhouse

 Senior School

 Year 5/6 Syndicate:
 Hihi – Catherine Lee (M, T & W) and Kate Aiken (T & F)
 Kereru – Kim Wallace (M, T, W & T) and Catherine Lee (F)
 Karearea – Jahni McLean

 Year 7/8 Syndicate:
 Kakao – Alex Jones (T, W, T & F) and Justin Bicknell (M)
 Karoro – Tineke Hill (M, T & W) and Justin Bicknell (T & F) 
 Toroa – Amy Coker

 CRT – Catherine Jurgens and  Mike Moriarty 
 Literacy Support – Emma Lantsbury



2024 Class Lists: The teaching and management team have been planning and organising the
classes for 2024. The process for placing a child in a class is rigorous, we know the children well
and we always aim to get it right for the individual child and the overall dynamic of each class and
syndicate. The class lists will be shared on Wednesday, 13 December via the school website. This
will be a password protected page and we will share the password with you via email once the
page has been uploaded on Wednesday. A child will be in the class they are placed in for at least
the first six weeks of the school year. If there are any concerns or worries after this time, I am more
than happy to discuss these with parents.

Coastal Cluster Lit Quiz: On 22 November two teams of Year 5/6 kids headed to Haumoana
School for a literacy quiz against other Coastal Cluster schools. One team, Zoe, Erin, Lochlan and
Oliva G, was named the ‘Literacy Wizards!’ The other, named the ‘Headless Chickens’, had Alice,
Mia, Karlien and Alec. There were 10 sets of 10 questions with different categories. The Literacy
Wizards came 3rd place and Headless Chickens came 4th place. It was lots of fun! By Zoe and Erin

School Athletics: What a great day the School Athletics Day was! Different location but same old
determination and positive attitudes being displayed by our students. It was so great to see so
much parental support given the change of location and thank you to everyone who supplied a
gazebo for the day. Well done to Kowhai House for winning the House competition on the day and
to all our students for giving everything a go! The teacher team retained the bragging rights over
the students in the student v teachers relay and made it through with no injuries.

Well done to our age group champions below:



DEPUTY CHAIRPERSON'S REPORT

1 December
5 December
7 December
11 December
12 December
13 December 
14 December
7 February

Bus Monitor Trip to Splash Planet
Year 5/6 Bake Sale & Christmas Theme Dress Up Day (information on page 15)
End of Year Trip – Year 5/6
End of Year Prize Giving
End of Year Trip – Year 3/4
End of Year Trip – Year 0–2
Last Day of School for 2023
First Day of School for 2024

Important Dates to Remember:

Thank you for all of your support throughout 2023. If I don’t see you before, I hope you all manage
to have an enjoyable Christmas break and I look forward to seeing you all back again in 2024. 

Tristan

Thank you – Glenn Bond

On behalf of the Board of Trustees and school community I would like to say thank you for the
tireless effort, support and passion Glenn Bond has put in as both member and Chairperson of the
Board of Trustees. Glenn has worked relentlessly over his six-year tenure.

In the face of significant challenges such as Covid-19, cyclones and not to mention the recent battle
around our rebuild with the Ministry of Education, Glenn maintained a calm, positive approach
which put Eskdale School staff and students first. 

Glenn, Clare and family, thank you for your commitment and dedication to Eskdale School. As your
time with Eskdale School comes to an end, we wish you all the best with the next stage of your
education journey. We have been privileged to have you.

Jaclyn Hankin
Deputy Chairperson
Eskdale School Board of Trustees



Isla
Welcome to Weka Class. We love how you remind your teachers about the Weka Class Rules when

they forget!

Lucy
Welcome to Weka Class, what a super start to school! We love seeing your passion for learning!

Emerson
Forming your letters correctly and showing real pride in your work. Tino Pai.

William
Making good choices and being a responsible member of our community. Also for working hard,

staying focused and listening carefully.

Isabella
Working hard to achieve smooth fluent reading. Tino Pai Isabella!

Maddison
Working hard to form her letter sounds correctly and using great phoneme fingers on tricky words

Sebastian
Using great strategies to quickly work out maths problems ka pai!

Leo
Fantastic editing and upgrading of his written pieces.

Amelie
Adding wonderful details to her written pieces, especially alliteration and similes.

Oliver
Oh wow Oliver! You have made so much progress with your basic facts! It is great to see your

confidence growing every day! Tino pai!

Elodie
What wonderful progress you have made with your basic facts Elodie. You have worked so hard and

look what you have achieved!

Lilly
Great leadership skills during our team PE sessions Lilly. I liked how you communicated your ideas to

your teammates clearly and worked with them to solve the carpet crossing task. Well done!

Ruby
You are doing such an amazing job with your handwriting Ruby. Your perseverance and focus has paid

off and I love reading your beautifully neat handwriting.

Cooper
Great effort in getting 100% in your basic facts test Cooper. You have worked hard to know these and it

is awesome seeing you hardwork pay off. Keep pushing those Year 4s!

PRINCIPAL CERTIFICATES



Maddie
You are showing great dedication to your work Maddie and it is showing. 100% in your basic facts test

and creating a very detailed hamburger plan for your "About Me'' writing. Amazing work Maddie!

Colton
Being a basic facts superstar! Way to go Colton!

Chase
What a fantastic start to Term 4 you have had Chase! Awesome effort!

Lucas
Your commitment to learning different phrases and words in our Spanish sessions is unmatched, and

seeing you so excited about your new learning is fabulous. Ka pai!

Eva
Continuing your awesome mahi in Pāngarau / Math Eva. You are really going places with this, and your

ability to identify patterns and explain their growth using rules in really taking off. Ka rawe.

Pita
Amazing effort with your maths mahi - you are focusing so hard on having success with your learning.

Ka pai!

Aiden
Always showing kindness and empathy towards others.

Kourosh
Supporting others with their learning by kindly helping them to see where they have made mistakes.

Sofia
Forming your letters correctly and showing real pride in your work. Tino Pai.

Azareah
Fabulous phonics work and brilliant time management; what a hard working member of 

Kea Crew you are!

Lily-Ann
Love the effort you are putting into punctuating your writing carefully Lily-Ann!

Alec
For the fantastic way you have approached learning about Algebra in Maths time. 

You are amazing!

Penny
For giving everything you've got to your school work. 

Nice one Penny!

Liam
For really stretching yourself in pangarau by taking part in the final challenge of the Otago University
Problem Challenge. Your mahi and resilience resulted in your being the in top 2.5% of participants in

the country. Ka rawe Liam!

PRINCIPAL CERTIFICATES ctd...



Micah
For really stretching yourself in pangarau by taking part in the final challenge of the Otago University

Problem Challenge. Your mahi and resilience resulted in your being the in top 2% of participants in the
country. Ka rawe Micah!

Sadie
For really stretching yourself in pangarau by taking part in the final challenge of the Otago University

Problem Challenge. Your mahi and resilience resulted in your being the in top 2% of participants in the
country. Ka rawe Sadie!

Roman
You have been doing some fabulous thinking to discover different patterns and algebraic rules in our

Maths sessions, ka pai e hoa!

Sophie
Fantastic mahi in our literacy sessions. You are identifying different forms of figurative language and

explaining your interpretations of them like a pro!

Adam
For putting so much effort into his Reading. Your work ethic and determination to not give up has
meant that you have achieved so much this year. You should be extremely proud of yourself Adam!

Karlien
You are a fantastic role model Karlien. You give all your work 100%. You should be very proud of the

way you apply yourself and take pride in your work!

Grace
You have done a fantastic job of demonstrating your ability to analyze different forms of figurative

language in depth - a real literacy superstar!

Olivia
A fabulous effort in Spanish, you are catching on to different words and phrases and using amazing

pronunciation - buen trabajo la amiga!

Stevie
Being a kind and caring person towards everyone around you. Tino pai!

George
Adding more information and describing words to make your stories interesting.  You are persevering

and staying focused. Tino Pai!

Daniel
Thinking of original ideas and descriptive details to include in your stories. Your stories are always

interesting to listen to. Tino Pai!

Lily
Working hard at your reading, using your phoneme fingers to help you with tricky words, and going

back and re reading the sentence.

PRINCIPAL CERTIFICATES ctd...



Jude
Persevering, spending lots of time creating your environment for your diorama.

Paige
You have been working so hard on mastering your blends with Kelly! We are so proud of you!

Marlee
Awesome learning in our algebra patterns unit. You have mastered creating and substituting rules.

Leo
He pai ki te whakapau kaha - staying focused and giving everything you do 100% Proud of you.

Reeve
Your determination and love of learning have seen you begin to progress in all areas of your learning. Well

done. So proud of you. Kia mau tonu te mahi!

James
For showing kindness and thoughtfulness to everyone. You are always thinking carefully and helping

others. Tino Pai James

Alison
For showing creativity by trying different ideas to create your Pania Diorama.

Freya
Working hard at your reading, using your phoneme fingers to help you with tricky words,

and going back and re reading the sentence

Kayla
Being such a great role model for our class, you always help and care for your class mates

and your teacher Ka Pai!

Frankie
Fabulous written language! Such creative, interesting writing Frankie!

Marliya
What clever phonics work Marliya, you are a phonics star!

April
Great understanding of algebra April. Love how you are applying yourself and showing off your amazing

pattern identifying skills.

Lilly
Awesome seeing you take extra care in your hand writing Lilly. You are looking at each word carefully and

making sure you are spelling them correctly. Well done.

Hayley
Showing creativity and curiosity with her STEAM projects. We are always interested in what you will do next

Hayley!

Reeve
Persevering with challenging problems and extending his thinking whilst doing so. Way to go Reeve!

PRINCIPAL CERTIFICATES ctd...



Jonah
Using your Maths knowledge to support group members. He tino pai tō mahi, e hoa!

Harper
Working hard at Maths time. Ka pai tō mahi!

Kobe
You are an outstanding young man! I appreciate how you give every task 100% and really think about how

the new learning fits with things you already know.

Georgia
You have grown so confident in making rules for algebraic patterns! Well done. 

All that hard work is paying off.

Joe
Showing a 'can do' attitude during maths and story writing! We love how you just want to keep going and

going with your learning meetings Joe - what a superstar!

Oscar
Showing such enthusiasm during phonics, nailing your letter names and sounds and now joining them

together to make words! Ka mau te wehi!

Mila
Giving all of your learning meetings 110%! Hearing lots of letter sounds during writing, offering ideas during

class discussions, great focus during maths - way to go Mila, be proud - your teachers are!

Rita
Being such a math whizz and being able to add three digit numbers. WOW!

Sofia
Being a math whizz and being able to add three digit numbers. WOW!

Martha
Working hard to gain and super speedy recall of the five times table

Greer
For working hard to add lots of detail and interesting information to your writing.

Ella
Making extra objects to add more detail to your Pania diorama , looking fantastic

Willa
Putting so much effort into all your work, adding extra to give it a special shine, Ka Pai

Edward
Being such a respectful, focused member of Kea Crew

Jack
I love how respectful and hardworking you are Jack! What top quality work you are producing!

Samson
Making great progress in all school areas. Way to go Samson!

PRINCIPAL CERTIFICATES ctd...



Mack
Was great hearing about how your Great Great Grandfather was a spy in WW2. What was especially

awesome was how you recognised how brave and clever he must have been to do this. Well done Mack!

Maggie
Great research about your family history Maggie. You showed an understanding of how you came to be

through particular events of the past. Awesome effort!

Amor
I love how you wrote about why your family is special to you with lots of love and kindness in your

household. You got me in the feels Amor, well done dude!

Angus
Amazing effort building your family bach at Anaru Bay for your diorama. I particularly enjoyed how you
spoke in front of the class as to why this is an important place for you and your family. Great job Angus!

Niamh
Thank you for being such a wonderful role model and helper in Kereru Niamh. Your kindness and effort is

so appreciated.

Jackson
Showing great focus in Literacy time and improving your spelling and sentence structure. Keep it up!

Lucy
I love how you always know more that you think you do! It is so great to see you applying all your new

learning skills - especially in maths.

Yoshi
Your "get on with it, and get it done" attitude is outstanding! It doesn't matter what learning area we are

working on - from P.E. to Writing, your willingness to complete any task is always appreciated.

Phoebe
Being a conscientious and determined learner, always striving to better her abilities. 

Impressive work Phoebe!

Fin
Showing fantastic progress in English and Maths. Well done Fin, you should feel 

proud of your achievements.

Cooper
You have shown great focus during our sentence structure writing sessions. I can really see you

understanding the importance of varying sentence type to create an engaging piece of writing. Keep it up
Cooper!

Ric
I have appreciated you showing our younger classmates how to do their Seesaw video recording. Great

leadership qualities Ric!

Harry
Well done with interviewing and recording your fellow classmates about their family history diorama. It's

great to see you pass on your knowledge to others, well done Harry!

PRINCIPAL CERTIFICATES ctd...



Arya
Being a focused mathematician during quick fire maths , Go You!!

Sienna
Being an awesome member of Tui class 2023, we know you will enjoy your exciting time in Japan, learning

about new cultures and gaining new life long experiences.

Asha
Managing yourself so well in class and moving from group to group! Great focus and problem solving Asha!

Summer
What a huge effort you put into your Sense of Place project Summer! You learnt heaps about your whanau

in the process!

Hunter
Such a great effort on Athletics Day! You just kept on going, giving every event 110%. Ka mau te wehi!

Hannah
Welcome to Weka Class! It has been so lovely getting to know you and we love how you are giving

everything a go! Ka pai Hannah.

Arley
Welcome to Weka Class Arley! We are so proud of how brave you have been saying goodbye in the

mornings, you are a little superstar!

Jared
For demonstrating our CARE Value 'Community/Manaaki' during Athletics Day. You showed such kindness

with your thoughtful words and actions cheering on your Weka Classmates! Ka mau te wehi!

Zion
Fabulous effort in athletics.

Layla
Working so hard to edit her writing so that it includes at the correct punctuation. Well done Layla!

Robert
Wow Robert! Super impressed with how hard you have worked to improve your basic facts recall.

Love how your number knowledge has also improved.

Oliver
Sharing interesting facts and great vocabulary when practicing different sentence types.

Evie
Showing a great understanding of different sentence types using your excellent knowledge of 

interesting facts.

Anna
Well done on creating an informative and detailed diorama about your family history.

Holly
Demonstrating an excellent understanding of your family history through your diorama.

PRINCIPAL CERTIFICATES ctd...



Enviro News



Year 8 CampYear 8 Camp

On Week 7 of Term 4, 36 Year 8's, three teachers and six awesome parents went
on the camp to Rotorua. After setting off in monsoon like conditions, they arrived
in Taupo to overcast, but dry conditions and then Rotorua in sun.
Over the next four days, they took part in luging, lawn bowls, an amazing race,
trampolining, 3-D art gallery, a Waimangu Thermal Walk and Lake Rotomahana
Cruise and a My Kitchen Rules cook off.
Some highlights included Gabriella Brownlee, beating everyone on the luge
including a visibly upset Mr Cheer, Phoenix Rangihuna making it down the luge in
one piece despite his best efforts, Evan and Kaes displaying some surprisingly
excellent lawn bowls skills, and Glenn Bond being taught the art of the selfie.
Overall, we were blessed with excellent weather, excellent activities, and an
excellent group of young students finishing off their time at Eskdale in style.
A huge mihi to our camp sponsors for making this happen and to our parents for
giving up four days and a healthy dose of sleep to give our tamariki such a
memorable experience.



A massive thank you to our sponsors who made out trip possible:



A reminder that if your child is
absent from school to contact the
school office prior to 9.00am. 

This can be done in a number of
different ways:

Email: absence@eskdale.school.nz

Text: 021 114 5845

Phone: 06 836 6845 (option 1)

App: Skool Loop

Eskdale School
Absentees

Eskdale School
Sports

All sports notices and information
regarding upcoming sports is
displayed on our school website.  

For all interschool sports please
contact Kim at:

kimw@eskdale.school.nz

For all outside of school sports
please contact Maree at:
sport@eskdale.school.nz

DATES TO REMEMBER

1 December
5 December

7 December
11 December
12 December
13 December 
14 December
1 February
7 February

Bus Monitor Trip to Splash Planet
Year 5/6 Bake Sale & Christmas Theme
Dress Up Day (information on page 15)
End of Year Trip - Year 5/6
End of Year Prize Giving
End of Year Trip - Year 3/4
End of Year Trip - Year 0-2
Last Day of School for 2023
School office opens for 2024
First Day of School for 2024

mailto:absence@eskdale.school.nz


Eskdale school
 YEar 5/6 Bake sale &

xmas dress up day
Bake Sale items will be on sale for $2.00 

Tuesday, 5 December 2023
Please dress up in your favourite

Christmas outfit



SKOOL LOOP APP FOR ABSENTEES





 
Eskdale School Lunches

LUNCHES WILL REOPEN FOR 2024 on
Monday, 12 February 2024   

Thursday – Pita Pit and Hells Pizza
Friday - Sushi (cut off 2.30pm Thurs) 

Orders cut off 9am on the day of delivery 

To open a Lunchonline account.. 

it’s simple all you need to do is register an account at

www.lunchonline.co.nz
1. Login/Place an Order 
2. Create an account 
3. Add member/s include name, school and classroom number 
4. Under Lunch Orders select student name – Start order and place your order 
5. You will be directed to the make a payment page 
6. A pop up will confirm ‘your order has been successul’ or check ‘Order History’ tab
7. Any queries please call us on 0800 LOL LOL (0800565565)

Following is the protocol families should follow if something is amiss with the lunches because
refunds will not be given without the lunch being checked by a school staff member. 

Children: Go to the office as soon as they notice a problem and advise the office staff. 

Parents: Please ensure your children are aware of this, as we don’t do refunds without the lunch
being checked by one of the School staff.

http://www.lunchonline.co.nz/


Beat the rush!
Order your

back to school
stationery in
December

BE IN TO

WIN
$

1000 CASH
5x TO BE WON

Order by December 31st. See reverse for details.

Terms and conditions myschool.co.nz/laybuy Exclusions apply myschool.co.nz/delivery

Pay it in 6 weekly
interest free payments
with

on orders over $70

myschool.co.nz 
0800 724 440 

We know getting ready for the first day back at
school can be a challenge for parents and kids.
That’s why we’ve made your back to school
shop super easy. Do it early and give them the
best possible start.

Your child’s class list is already loaded. Just 
jump on to myschool.co.nz. Simply add your 
details, check that you want everything on the 
list, then click and confirm – and we’ll get your 
delivery underway.

Give them the best
start possible.



Order in
December

WINand be in to

See below for details

You can pay by internet banking, 
credit card or debit card. Plus, we’ve
partnered with Laybuy, so you can pay
in 6 weekly interest-free payments and
still get your order right away. Whether you want your order

delivered before Christmas, or in
the new year – the OfficeMax team
will make it happen.

Choose how
you pay.

Choose when
you want it.

See myschool.co.nz/laybuy for terms and conditions.

Please note: School donations and charges will be charged when you place 
your order. You cannot use Laybuy to pay for school donations and charges.

*PROMOTION TERMS & CONDITIONS: 1st December 2023 – 31st December 2023. The promotion (Promotion) gives you the option to order goods in December and choose whether 
you receive the goods in December 2023 or January 2024. 1. The Promotion is only available for orders placed online at myschool.co.nz in December 2023. 2. Payment options include:
internet banking, credit/debit card, or Laybuy (see myschool.co.nz/laybuy for terms and conditions). 3. School donations and other charges will be charged when you place your order.
These are paid direct to the school and will show as a separate transaction. Payment for school donations and other charges can only be made by internet banking (if your school has
opted for this payment method) or on your credit/debit card. 4. If you buy in December 2023 you will be automatically entered into the draw. The prize is $1000 cash, 5 to be won. The
winners will be notified by 22nd January 2024 by telephone or email. Inability to contact any winner by close of business on 30th January 2024 will result in the prize being forfeited and
a further draw will be conducted. Winners consent to their name and photo being used for public relations purposes relating to this promotion. 5. School stationery lists are published
as soon as your school has approved them for publication. OfficeMax is not responsible if the Promotion is shortened due to any delay in OfficeMax receiving approved lists. 6. The
Promoter is OfficeMax New Zealand Limited, 30 Sir Woolf Fisher Drive, East Tamaki, Auckland.

Earn School Rewards 
with every order. It’s our
way of giving back to the
community, and it helps
your school get the extra
things they really need.

Ordering is super easy.

Help yourself.
Help your School.

See myschool.co.nz/school-rewards
for terms and conditions.
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Go to 

to find your
school list

Check that 
you want 

everything 
on the list

Enter your Choose when
details and you want your
choose how order delivered, 

to paybefore Xmas or 
in January

Your delivery
is underway myschool.co.nz
PLUS you’re 
in to win*

*Terms and conditions
apply. See below 

for details.


